
 

The Friends of Beetham Church  

present 

 

a veritable variousness of  
vivacious Victorian Vaudeville 

 

 Friday 4th October 

 at 7pm 

 Heron Corn Mill Barn 

 

 Annual Harvest Supper  

 and Entertainment 

 

 Tickets £10 available from 

 Dianne Lomax, 015395 62648 

 

 
 

www.beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 

THE GATEWAY 

September 2019 

PARISH MAGAZINE OF  
ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS, BEETHAM 

 
 

Dear friends,  
 

This comes with my warmest greetings and prayers to you all as together we begin a new chapter in 

the life of our church and parish. It seems a little while ago since my move to Beetham at the end of 

June and then my Licensing as Priest-in-Charge in mid-July but everything at the moment still seems 

very new and exciting as I settle into the routines and rhythms of ministry amongst you and alongside 

you. The welcome that I received upon my arrival (and that I continue to receive now) from                  

neighbours, church and the wider community has been truly humbling and a good mark of the               

hospitality and generosity that I believe God asks us to demonstrate in our daily lives, so that others 

might know and experience the love he has shown us in the face of Jesus Christ. 
 

At the heart then of the Church’s life should be seeking after the flourishing of all in our community 

and that the work and witness of St Michael and All Angels should be good news for the people and 

parish of Beetham. I hope and pray this flourishing and transformation will be seen here in the                 

coming months and years as together we work for the good of all, remembering in all things that 

God is interested in every part of human life and endeavour. 
 

As such, in this first letter for The Gateway I want to reflect upon two things:  
 

Firstly, to offer my sincere thanks to the contributions small or great that each and every person 

makes to the life of this parish and community – through your prayers, your service, your generosity 

and your faithfulness. It has been and continues to be greatly appreciated. At my Licensing we 

heard read Chapter 12 of St Paul’s Letter to the Romans where we are reminded that the Church, as 

the body of Christ here on earth, is made up of many members; so that even though we don’t all 

have the same function, each of us is important for the building up of each other. This is a prayer that 

I hope will frame this new season here in Beetham, that together we will remember our common  

calling in Christ to be members of his body; to support one another and seek new ways in which we 

can draw others into fellowship of the God whose love in Jesus is constant and unwavering.  
 

Secondly, I also want my arrival here as your parish priest to be a challenge to each and every one 

of us, acting as an opportunity to examine how we respond to the changes and joys that will lie 

ahead. As Bishop James preached at my Licensing, to be obedient to the words of Jesus means that 

life will involve change, and so each of us has to be ready to examine what we already do for the 

Lord and be found willing to be called to do the new things that he may ask of us. Again, this                  

depends on us having the assurance that together we are members of the same body, so that each 

of us knows that we can always do more together than we can do individually. Since, to follow in the 

way of Jesus Christ means reorienting our life in response to the grace, mercy and love we know that 

God has for us and for all people. A way of life that doesn’t simply seek to establish our own good 

and welfare but more beautifully the flourishing of all, where all in our community can be nurtured 

and encouraged to fulfil their God-given potential.  
 

Let us pray that that will be the case here in the parish of Beetham as this next chapter in the                   

Christian ministry of this area begins, that together we will remember what the Lord has already 

wrought within us, the mission that he has entrusted to us, and that by the power and inspiration of 

his Holy Spirit, he will make us worthy of that calling. 

 

With every good wish and prayer for God’s blessing, 



MARTIN 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

07881 895909  
 01524 61834 

martin.painting.decorating@gmail.com 

Graham Pooley 
WINDOW CLEANER 

 

1 Castle Riggs, Kendal 

01539 - 721981 

LUNESDALE HOUSE 
RESIDENTIAL  

RETIREMENT HOME 
Hale, nr Milnthorpe 

015395 - 63293  
Registered with The National Care 

Standards Commission 

BED AND BREAKFAST 

Barn Close, Beetham 

Peaceful setting on edge of village 

www.barnclose-beetham.co.uk 

www.nwbirds.co.uk    
 

Anne Robinson 015395 63191 

L. M. Baverstock 
Ophthalmic Opticians 

 

The Square, Milnthorpe 
 

015395 - 62633 

 

STORTH MOTHER & TODDLER GROUP 
Heron Hall, Storth 

 

Tuesdays and Thursdays, 10am - 12noon 
 

All welcome 
 

Enquiries to Tina on 015395 - 62281 

IAN BRADSHAW 
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR PAINTER 

& DECORATOR 
 

015395 62089 
07968 390396 

MARK ECCLES 
ME Electrical Contractors 

 

All aspects of electrical work undertaken 
 

07866 510 079 

Gas & Oil Boiler,  
Gas Fire Repairs & Maintenance 

 

         015395 - 63562 
 

      MARK N. SHAW 

 

ANDREW COWPERTHWAITE 
 

PAINTER DECORATOR 
PLUMBER & TILER 

 

01524 - 762443 

T.T. CARPETS 
RED BARN 

HARMONY HILL 
MILNTHORPE 

 

015395 - 62898 

CREATIVE  
SEAFOODS 

Lovely fresh and smoked fish 
& shellfish delivered to your 

door weekly. 
Ethically sound & nicely packaged. 

Ready for eating now or freezing. 
 

for details, contact 

NATHAN LUSTED 
0750196 7000 

info@creativeseafoods.co.uk 

C. M. SIGNS 
 

Your local time-served 
sign-writing specialists 

 

 

015395 - 63000 

Chaplows Heating Services 
 

Boiler Services 

GAS OIL LPG 
 

 015395 - 63017 
 

 07831 - 223140 

NEIL TAYLOR 
Painter, Decorator                          

& Paperhanger 
 

Tel: 015395 - 64411 
Mobile: 07778 - 467521 

 

 

Beetham CE School 
Toddler Group 

 

Every Friday, 2pm-3.15pm             
in the school during term 

 

Lots of Play and Fun! 
 

All Babies & Toddlers Welcome 
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Drop-in Memory Clinic 

Monday 2-4.30pm 
at Park View Surgery, Milnthorpe 

 

Tel: 01539 715555 

Irene Taylor Hearing 
 

- Specialist hearing aid advice 
- Earwax removal by microsuction 
- iPhone compatible hearing aids 

- Invisible hearing aids 
- Hearing protection for shooting,           

motorcyclists & musicians 
- TV & telephone accessories 

- Home visits 
 

Salt Pie Lane, Kirkby Lonsdale, LA6 2BH 

015242 73589 
 

Est. 1980 ~ Registered with hcpc 

www.irenetaylorhearing.co.uk 

FOOTCARE AT HOME 

Tracey Garrett BSc MinstCHp 
 

Nail trimming ~ Ingrown nails 
Corns ~ Callus ~ Diabetic foot                    

Care and advice 
For Home Visit tel 07766 167018 

HAIRSTOP 
2b Mainstreet, Milnthorpe, LA77PN 

 

HAIR SALON 

015395 63586 
 

www.hairstopmilnthorpe.co.uk 

HOME AND GARDEN 
SUPPORT 

Home help for independence 
 

DBS checked. Fully Insured. 
 

30 years Care and NHS                   

Experience  
 

07578 069179 

01539  
721344 

 

173 Highgate, and 
Unit 1 Beezon Rd Trading Estate, Kendal 

 

Friendly, caring & professional team 

www.highgate-vets.co.uk 

 

Collectable and contemporary  

BOOKS BOUGHT 
015395 35125    

Single items or whole collections 
Will travel to view (from Allithwaite) 

P.B.F.A. member 

October deadline for The Gateway 
 

 

The deadline for contributions for the October edition of The Gateway is  

Wednesday 25th September 
 

Please send contributions to the editor, Jenny Marks 

Email: beethamnews@aol.com; Tel: 015395 62559 
 

View current & past editions of The Gateway in full colour at  

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 

 

Lakeland & Lunesdale 
Physiotherapy &  

Sports Injury Clinic 
Milnthorpe 

 

      015395 64727 
 

clinic@physio-sportsinjuries.co.uk 
 

www.physio-sportsinjuries.co.uk 

TONY GIBSON 
 

SPECIALIST IN: 
  

- STONEWORK -  
- PLASTERING -  
- ALL ASPECTS  
OF BUILDING - 

 

 

015395 64702 
07815 888 564 

 

www.tgibsonbuilderscumbria.co.uk 

THE PARISH OF ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS, BEETHAM 

 Priest-in Charge The Revd Andrew Norman  015395 62355     revdabn@gmail.com 
 Lay Chair/Churchwarden Brian Smalley  015395 64778     b.e.smalley@btinternet.com 
 Churchwarden  Jenny Marks 015395 62559      jenny.marks@btinternet.com 
 Churchwarden Ian Stirrup  015395 64320     ianstirrup02@gmail.com 
  PCC Secretary Dorothy MacLeod 015395 62062     admdhm@live.co.uk 
 PCC Treasurer John Lomax  015395 62648      j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 
 

 Church Flowers Dianne Lomax 015395 62648     diannelomax@btinternet.com 

 Bell Tower Captain Jenny Marks 015395 62559      jenny.marks@btinternet.com  
 Beetham C of E School          Wendy Nicholas 015395 62515     head@beetham.cumbria.sch.uk 
   

“The Gateway”   -  Editor        Jenny Marks 015395 62559     beethamnews@aol.com 
         -  Business Manager       John Lomax 015395 62648     j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 

Church Services at Beetham in September 
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Date Time Service 

Sun 1st Sept  
11th after Trinity 

11am Parish Eucharist 

6pm Evensong  

Wed 4th Sept 10am Holy Communion 

Fri 6th Sept 9am School Assembly 

Sun 8th Sept  
12th after Trinity 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Fri 13th Sept 9am School Assembly 

Sun 15th Sept 
13th after Trinity 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Fri 20th Sept 9am School Assembly 

Sun 22nd Sept  
14th after Trinity 

11am Parish Communion 

6pm Evensong  

Fri 27th Sept 9am School Assembly 

Sun 29th Sept  
St Michael & All Angels 

11am Patronal Festival Eucharist 

6pm Patronal Choral Evensong 

Please check Church noticeboards or                                                          
beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk for any changes  

          

        Funeral 

 

        Our prayers and condolences are                             

           with the family of 
 

Valerie Rose Holden 

 

Tuesday 20th August 

Patronal Festival  

St Michael & All Angels Beetham 

 

Sunday 29th September 

 

The Feast Day of  St Michael & All              

Angels this year falls on a Sunday.   

Everyone is welcome to join the                 

special Patronal Services     
 

11am-12pm  Patronal Eucharist  
 

6-7pm  Choral Evensong, with robed 

choir, anthems and sung responses 

 

“Then war broke out in heaven; Michael and his angels battled against 

the dragon. The dragon and its angels fought back, but they did not 

prevail and there was no longer any place for them in heaven. The 

huge dragon, the ancient serpent, who is called the Devil and Satan, 

who deceived the whole world, was thrown down to earth, and its 

angels were thrown down with it."                           Revelation 12:7-9 

 

Baptism 
 

 
Mollie Marie Turnbull 

daughter for Jack and Demileigh, 
was baptised on Sunday 4th August 

 
We welcome her into Beetham Church 

mailto:jenny.marks@bt.com
mailto:jenny.marks@bt.com


CHURCH 
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It is hard to believe we are in September. 

The summer has flown by.  Beetham 

Community Band is two this month and 

continues to flourish.  We have been performing at various venues, and during differing 

weather conditions.  All for charity, community and fun.  
 

As the year begins to roll towards it's end, we must look to the festive               

season.  (I cannot quite say the word yet).  This is a PERFECT TIME to come 

and join us.  Familiar tunes, plenty of support and encouragement, and                 

fellowship through music.  It is quite 

unique.  So come along with any                      

instrument or take one up.  There is nothing to lose except stress and all to gain 

in unexpected ways.  
 

For more information feel free to call me for a chat or pop into St Michael & All 

Angels Church, Beetham, on Saturday mornings from 10.30am..... you know you 

want to!                                                        Call Tess on 015395 63254  

THE STREETS OF LONDON 
 

Have you seen the old men 

on the streets of London 

and all the young ones too? 

Sack cloth for a blanket 

to cover up chilled bones, 

nothing for a pillow: 

the pavement has to do. 
 

Samaritans promise: 

“We will try to help you”, 

young and earnest people 

battling against the tide 

of drugs and hopelessness 

from those who cannot hide. 
 

On the streets of London 

bright lights in shop windows 

expose the homeless plight: 

Nothing but cold doorways 

to see them through the night. 

 

 Sheila MacInnes 2019 

Beetham Church Heritage Trust (BCHT) 
 

Beetham Church Heritage Trust was formed in 2001 in order to provide a future safeguard of finance for the sole benefit of 

the fabric of the church building and grounds. The Trust can also be in a better position in emergencies to seek external  

contributions towards costs of replacement and repair.. It is an independent charity from the PCC, of which members             

cannot also be members of the Trust, although for a while this was not so and a Conflict of Interest resulted. 
 

The initial Trustees were Rev. Ian Davies, Rosemary Tryon-Wilson, Pamela Houghton and Geoffrey Thompson.  The current 

Trustees comprise Alan Beaumont (Chairman), Dennis Wright (Treasurer/Secretary), along with Gail Crabb, Anne Clarke and 

Colin Clarke.  

Our regular funding comes mainly from the efforts of The Friends of Beetham Church, by way of subscriptions, and the  

various “efforts” which they organise. Over the past twelve months seven events have added to the coffers of BCHT. When 

I have expressed our gratitude to Friends committee members I have often received the reply “We only do it for the fun”. 

That maybe the case but the fringe financial benefits are mighty useful. The PCC also gains directly from the Friends’ efforts.  

The whole of the church community greatly benefits from the work of the Friends organisation and I take this opportunity 

to publicly extend our gratitude to them. Long may it continue.                                                                  Alan Beaumont 

Manna House, Kendal 

Harvest Week 

30th September - 6th October 

 
Can you help? 

Manna House are always in need of the following 
and there will be a collection in church                               

during Harvest Week 
 

 Tins of tomatoes and meat 

 Tins of soup 

 Tins of custard and fruit 

 Cooking items (salt & pepper, 
spices, oxo cubes, gravy etc) 

 Coffee & Tea 

 Pillows and cases 

 Pyjamas 

 Toothbrushes & toothpaste 

 Tents 
 

Manna House works for the benefit of the public in                  
South Lakeland, providing advice, advocacy and a                      

drop-in support centre for those who are homeless,                
vulnerably housed, lonely or needing help 

CHIMES 
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Installation of The Revd Andrew Bryan Norman 
 

The Licensing and Installation of 

the Revd Andrew Norman took 

place at St James’ Arnside on 

Friday 12th July   
 

In a packed church of family, 

friends, clergy, and past and              

present congregations, the                  

Licensing was conducted by the 

Right Revd James Newcome, 

Lord Bishop of Carlisle.  This 

was followed by Andrew’s              

Installation as Priest-in-Charge of 

Arnside & Storth and Beetham 

Benefices by the Venerable 

Vernon Ross, Archdeacon of 

Westmorland and Furness 
 

Our thanks go to the Rural Dean, the Revd Anne Pettifor, for co-ordinating such a 

moving service, and to St James’ Arnside for hosting the evening.  Particular 

thanks go to the churchwardens from both Parishes for their hard work in                

organising the invitations and logistics for the event  
 

Special thanks also go to Geoff Field, our Director of Music and organist, for             

rehearsing a combined choir from Beetham and Arnside, and for filling the church 

with such glorious music for the service.  The spirit of co-operation between the 

churches was also evident in the shared readings and participants, the lovely  

flower arrangements adorning St James led by Dianne Lomax, and the joint            

contributions of refreshments following the event.  We wish Andrew every                

blessing as he settles into our communities and ministry here  

Beetham Bellringers World Tour - Part 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The latest leg of our Ringing Grand Tour did not require 

a cross-county passport this year, as the ringers decided 

to head west in July and to stay in Cumbria.   
 

On a lovely sunny day, the first tower was an eight bell 

ring at St John, Flookburgh, where we warmed up for 

the day - literally - with a variety of methods.  It was 

then on to St Mary’s at Dalton-in-Furness, where a ten 

bell ring enabled all of us to ring at the same time - not 

easy with the tenor bell weighing twice as much as the 

Beetham tenor, but great fun! 
 

This was followed by a very welcome lunch at the 

Brown Cow in Dalton, then suitably refreshed we               

completed the tour  by ringing the six bells of St Mary’s 

at Great Urswick (pictured above).  We are already 

planning our next leg if anyone would like to join us... 

Beetham & Hale Sports Day 2019 
 

The Friends of Beetham Church Committee 

would like to say a big thank you to all                   

the contributors and helpers both before                  

and during another rather wet Church Stall                    

at Beetham Sports this year! 
 

The Gateway Special Sports Edition  

can be found online at  

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk                    

on The Gateway page 

Promoting a safer church 
 

Beetham PCC has formally adopted the  

House of Bishops Safeguarding Policy for 

children, young people and adults. 

Our Parish Safeguarding Officer is Sue 

Smalley who can be contacted on 

015395 64778.  Helplines are published 

on the church porch noticeboard, and  

full details of the policy can be found on 

our website at  

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 

/?Safeguarding 



Dennis Wright - Foundation Governor 
 

I have been a foundation governor of Beetham   
Primary School for two years and it has certainly 

been an interesting and rewarding experience. 
Having lived in Beetham since 1980, having two 

grandsons educated at the School and my family 
having previously owned the Wheatsheaf for 37 

years, it has been a rewarding experience giving up 
some time to get involved with Beetham Primary 

School. Two of the most recent highlights for me 
were the children's visit to the Strickland Farm 
Experience and also to the Leighton Moss Bird 

Reserve, which everyone thoroughly enjoyed.  The 
children, as usual, were impeccably behaved and 
these were two marvellous educational days for 
both children and governors, organised by the     

brilliant teaching staff at Beetham School. 

Sarah Easton - Associate Governor  
 

What an amazing year – I have learnt 
about Roman mosaics, the artist                  

Kandinsky and the tallest mountain on 
each continent…… my Thursday afternoons 

have been spent supporting Art and DT                   
sessions with years 3, 4, 5 and 6.  It has 

been a wonderful way to learn about                  
education in its widest sense and also to 
observe a curriculum area in fine detail.  
Being a governor is not all about balance 

sheets and Head Teacher reports! Wendy Nicholas – Headteacher 
 

I have been at Beetham for 15 years and am very proud of our small but very special 
school. Each year brings new children, new staff and new challenges which ensures that 
our school is continually changing, improving and building for the future.  My role on the 

Governing Body is to provide the governors with up to date and relevant information about 
everything that happens at school from Pupil Progress to Health and Safety, Teaching and 

Learning to Safeguarding.  Governors receive this information in the form of a termly    
report prior to our Full Governing Body meeting. This information enables governors to 

ask searching and challenging questions, request more detail where necessary, make      
suggestions for improvements and offer practical support if needed.   

 

Over the last academic year there have been many changes at school: We have appointed 
new staff, had a fantastic new classroom installed in our garden, begun to develop our new 

school field and increased our nursery provision to 30 hours per week.  Governors have 
been involved in all of these changes in many different ways either using their areas of 
professional expertise or by providing hands on practical support.  I feel very privileged 
to work with such a dedicated, enthusiastic and supportive group of governors and staff.  

Together we keep the education and happiness of the children at Beetham at the heart of 
everything we do and this makes our school a happy and exciting place to learn and a 

great place for everyone to make friends and have fun.  

Kirsty Klijn - Staff Governor 
 

I have worked at Beetham C E Primary School as a 
part time Key Stage 2 teacher for 8 years now 

but began my teaching career over 25 years ago. I 
was born and brought up in Surrey and moved to 
Cumbria in 1990 when I went to teacher training 
college in Ambleside.  I have had the pleasure of 
being on the governing body for over 4 years now 
as a staff governor; serving on the Curriculum and 
Staffing committee. My role includes representing 
the staff views and helping answer questions re-
garding curriculum, teaching and learning. It is a 

pleasure to work alongside such a supportive team 
of governors who do everything possible to help 

ensure the school continues to thrive.  

Viv Stirrup - Foundation Governor 
 

I am a Licensed Lay Minister for St. Michael & All Angels and 
have been a Foundation Governor for Beetham Primary School for 

over four years. I am also the Chair of the Staffing and                        
Curriculum Committee. Church links with the school are strong and 

this is an important relationship which will continue into the                   
future.    With a background in further and higher education, I 

find it a joy and a privilege to work alongside staff in our joint aim 
of maximising the fullest potential in every child. 

John Lomax - Foundation Governor 
 

I’ve been a Governor for some years now and am 
currently Chair.  My background was as a              

secondary schoolteacher and Headmaster (in 
the previous century!) so to be involved in        

Primary education has been a new and                            
pleasurable experience.  The Governors are all 
delightful people to work with and our meetings 

get the important business done in an open                
happy atmosphere which makes for inventive 

problem-solving – yet always with plenty of time 
for laughter!  Despite being born and bred in 
the London area, I’ve lived in Beetham for 33 

years now.  In all that time, the sense of                   
community in the village and School has never 

seemed to me as vibrant as it is now! 

Jenny Marks - Foundation Governor 
 

I have been a Beetham Governor for four  
years - currently serving on the Finance                                 

Committee - and a volunteer with reading, 
school trips, and after-school clubs since                   

retiring from the mayhem of the corporate 
world in 2014.  I never expected to be climbing 
rope walkways, going into caves, dressing up as 
a Roman or Tudor in Carlisle, eating ice-cream 
in one hand whilst trying to catch a ball in the 
other in Grange, enjoying music every time I 

walk into the school, or smiling at the delight on 
the children’s faces as they were mesmerised 

by ‘Swan Lake’ in London.  The searching                     
questions from the children on trips or when 
they come into church are a testament to the 
enquiring minds and Christian Values that are 

nurtured by the staff. Outstanding! 

Brian Smalley - Local Authority Governor 
 

Following a working life as a secondary schoolteacher, I have been a 
governor in C of E Schools for over 20 years.  I am currently chair of 

the Community and Welfare Committee,  looking to continue and develop 
the existing strong links between the school, church, and the wider 

community.  My highlight of the year has to be the school’s contribution 
to the commemoration of the 100th Anniversary of the 1918 Armistice.  

The Celebration Assembly held in church that week gave us the                    
opportunity to unveil one of our ‘There But Not There’ figures,                       

representing all those who had left their homes and families to answer 
their country’s call.  Pupils helped to place the figure directly in front of 
their own commemorative display, and ‘Poppy Wall’, and designated that 
figure, ‘The Beetham School Tommy’.  A visit of the Royal Lancashire 
Fusiliers to lay a wreath at the War Memorial and gave the pupils the 

opportunity to talk directly to the old soldiers.  The enthusiasm, 
knowledge and politeness of our pupils so impressed the Fusiliers that 

we later received a very complimentary letter of thanks from their 
leader.  And then, on the Sunday evening, the performance of ‘We Will 

Remember Them’ by a large group of pupils during our service of 
‘Remembrance, Reflection and Reconciliation’ crowned a glorious                    

weekend during which the close links between the school, the church 
and the wider community were highlighted and strengthened.   

Christos Christou - Parent Governor 
 

I am part of the Board of Governors and I currently 
chair the Finance Committee. I am also Chairman of a 

North West property group, The Lakeside Hotel & Spa 
and YMCA Fylde Coast (which includes YMCA Lakeside). 
I have taken great pleasure and pride in being able to 
assist in the development of the school by seeing the 

acquisition of the Sports Field, the development of the 
Beehive, the Lodge and more recently the soon to be 
front access lobby area (must come up with a better 
name for this - proposals on a postcard to the editor 
please!).  I have the staff at the school and my fellow 

governors to thank in helping the school to achieve 
these improvements while maintaining a sustainable               

balance sheet! I am very excited when I consider what 
improvements the next few years bring. 

Tess Rowlands - Foundation Governor 
 

My name is Tess Rowlands and I am very 
proud to be a Foundation Governor at 

Beetham C of E Primary School.  I have 
had many years experience as a parent 
governor and a co-opted governor,  at 
both primary and secondary schools. 
There is a great deal for me to learn 

about Beetham school as it is very                  
different from the schools I have been 
involved with before, but it clearly is a 

very special place indeed. 

Hannah Gardner  
- Parent Governor 

Rachel Wray 
- Foundation Governor 



Beetham & Beyond  
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September 
Programme 

Multi-instrumentalist trio bringing humorous and melodic short stories, 
featuring everything from mermaids to mole catchers, told in an                  
evening of unique and enjoyable song 

Tayo Aluko returns to the Heron to present a journey through Paul 
Robeson’s remarkable life, highlighting in drama and song how his 
pioneering and political activism were interwoven with his art 

Sunday 1st September                                                  2.30pm 

Cumbrian Duo                                 Classical Guitar & Harp 

Ed Heslam (classical guitar) performs his own arrangements of old 
Cumbrian tunes, together with Jean Altshuler on harp.  An uplifting 
and entertaining mix of music from our rich Cumbria heritage 

Hidden among Queen Victoria’s adoring public were people with  
murderous thoughts.  Who were these men who made 7 attempts to 
assassinate her?  Told in melodrama, comedy & Rock n Roll! 

Select your seats and book online at www.theherontheatre.com    
Box Office open Fridays from 10am until 12noon or 015395 64283 

The story of how Van Gogh created his own image of Japan through 
prints and conversations.  Exhibition filmed at the Van Gogh museum 

 Beetham WI Summer News 
 

A very interesting and enlightening talk was given by Colin Kendal from ‘North West Blood Bikes - 
Lancs & Lakes’ at our July meeting.  This registered charity provides an invaluable service delivering 
essential blood and urgent medical supplies to NHS hospitals within Lancashire and south Cumbria.  

Colin presented many interesting facts about the work that the volunteers undertake including the incredible number 
of ‘runs’ they have undertaken since they started in May 2012.  It was 
impressive to hear of the commitment and time the volunteers all give 
so freely.  They are very dependent on 
charitable support to help provide an 
efficient, co-ordinated and speedy    
service, mostly out of hours, which 
saves the NHS a huge amount of             
money.  More information about this 
worthwhile service can be found on 
www.nwbb-lancs.org 

 

During the summer, WI members ran 
a Bottle Tombola at the Beetham 
Sports Day, which they all enjoyed 
despite the rain!  During August some 
members got creative at the 2-
monthly Craft Evening at the M:Hub - 
and also  enjoyed a day out together 
at Fairfield Mill, Sedbergh.   

 

They will meet again at the M:Hub, Milnthorpe on Tuesday 3rd                
September (7 - 9 pm) with a Talk by the Rev Ian Greenhaigh about 
Military Chaplaincy followed by tea & coffee.  New members are 
always welcome. 

Friday 13th September                                                  7.30pm 

“Call Mr Robeson”                                         Tayo Aluko 

Saturday 21st September                                             7.30pm 

Harp and A Monkey                                                       Trio 

Tuesday 24th September                                              2.00pm 

Van Gogh and Japan                          Exhibition on Screen 

Friday 27th September                                                  7.30pm 

“Little Vicky & the 7 Assasins”     Isosceles Theatre Co. 

 

 

Arnside & Silverdale AONB  

Dementia-friendly walks 
 

Easy guided walks for people living with dementia               
and their carers.  Every Tuesday morning 10-11am.                                 

 

A pleasant walk with a local coffee shop stop! 
 

 

3rd Sept - Silverdale Hotel, Silverdale, LA5 0TP 

10th Sept - Wolf & Us café, Silverdale, LA5 0TX 

17th Sept - RSPB, Leighton  Moss, LA5 0SW 

24th Sept - Holgates Park, Cove Rd, LA5 0SH 

1st Oct - Monastery of Our Lady of Hyning,                
Warton, LA5 9SE 

 

For further details please visit 
  

www.arnsidesilverdaleaonb.org.uk/events/                                                                                                 
 

or contact Feleena Taylor  
on 07474588585  

What’s On Guide 

Tinderbox Creations Presents... 
Saturday 21st September 11am-3.15pm  

 

 

A day of family shows at the Heron Corn Mill:- 
 

Professor Pumpernickel’s Science Show  
11am -11.45am.  If you like fire, explosions, loads of mess 
and mind-bending magic, you’ll love the mad Professor! 
 

Grand Exhibition of Contraptions & Curiosities 
1pm - 1.45pm.  Beholdeth with your own eyes some of the 
greatest inventions and discoveries known to modern man 
and more besides… 
 

Ian Douglas: Storyteller 
2.30pm - 3.15pm. Join theatre maker Ian Douglas for his 
performance drawing from a rich vein of British folk tales 
and ancient world myths. His stories and characters are 
always fun, engaging, and entertaining! 
 

Tickets £7 per show, or £18 for all three shows.   
Book by email info@heronmill.org or call 01539 564271 

 

 

Heron Corn Mill, Mill Lane, Beetham ~ 015395 64271 
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On sale now! 

 

A delightful hardback full-colour cookery book, 
with a collection of twenty of Lorraine & Huw’s 
most popular Post Office Tea Room recipes for 
soups, savoury tarts, and deliciously mouth-
watering cakes and desserts, divided into the 
four Seasons of a year in Beetham village 
 

Price £8.99, from the Old Post Office 
Proceeds to Beetham Church 

Get fit and have fun! 
 

Scottish Country Dancing Class 

 at Storth Village Hall 

Tuesdays 7.30 – 9.30pm; first class September 10th 
 

Beginners and experienced dancers                 
welcome to this friendly class with expert 
tuition.  No partner necessary  
 

Enquiries to the Secretary  
Rosanne Sagar on  01524 770723   

rosannesagar@hotmail.com 

Beetham Village  

Coffee Morning 
in the Church 

 

Wednesday  

4th September 
from 10.45am  

to 12.15pm 
 

Pop in for delicious homemade 

cakes, coffee and chat.  There 

is no charge & all are welcome 

QUEST   
 A friendly group, we meet to hear talks,                                  
often with slides, 2nd & 4th Thursdays,  

in  

The Athenaeum, Leasgill at 10am 
 

All are welcome! 
 

26th September : AGM and talk by 
John Walker ‘Blood Bikers’ 

 

Contact Patricia McPoland 015395 62765      
McPoland@btinternet.com 

  
 

 

Fancy a flutter?  Join our club for a chance to win!  Only £4 a 
month with the chance to win £70, £25 or £10 every month! 

Please contact school for an entry form 

Beetham CE School 200 Club 

Draw No. 242   
 

1.Greenwood 2.Wooldridge 3.Jenner 
 

Draw No. 243 
 

1.White 2.Merkel 3.Cookson 

http://www.nwbb-lancs.org
https://www.arnsidesilverdaleaonb.org.uk/events/
mailto:rosannesagar@hotmail.com
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjHlbPwheTXAhVG1xoKHbB5BnEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpixabay.com%2Fen%2Fmagnifying-lense-glass-loupe-307875%2F&psig=AOvVaw24bJwyehsUBBDrRV1bKq7n&ust=1512053902194


 

Huw & Lorraine  
welcome you to 

 

The Old Beetham 
Post Office  
& Tea Room 

Open Thursday to Monday 
 

 

Tel: 015395 62389 

The Friends of Beetham Church                  

organise events throughout the year to raise 

funds for the upkeep of the church and to                 

maintain the strong sense of fun and community 

that exists in and around our church 
 

Friends Membership is by Annual subscription                

of £10, a one-off payment of £100 for Life                  

membership, or £150 for Joint Life members.   
 

If you would like to play a part in maintaining 

our beautiful church for future generations 

please download the application forms at                     

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk, pick up a 

leaflet at the back of church, or email                       

beethamnews@aol.com for a Membership pack   

 

FISHWICKS LIMITED 
 

 

Established 1935 
 

 

Fishwicks  

Funeral Service 
 

Beetham Hall, Beetham,  

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7BQ 
 

Tel: 015395 63108 

Kirkby Lonsdale: 015242 71400 
 

Independent Family Business 

24 Hour Service 

Private Chapels of Rest 

Crematorium 

Pre-paid Funeral Plans 

 

www.fishwicksltd.co.uk 

         MOSSDALE SERVICE STATION 
                                    A6, Hale Moss, tel: 01524 781381 

                               Petrol, Car Wash 
 

                        Store open 6am-8pm  
    Wines & Beers, Fresh Produce, Groceries, Snacks 
          Hot & Cold Drinks, Papers, National Lottery 

SOUTH LAKELAND AGE UK LUNCH CLUBS (12 for 12.30pm) 
 

Arnside Lunch Club 1st Friday of month at The Albion, and Sandside Lunch 
Club 3rd Wednesday of month at The Ship - Christine Marland 01524 761566 

 

Storth Club 2nd Thursday at The Kingfisher - Norah Padgett 015395 62887 
 

Helpline: 01539 728180; www.ageuk.org.uk/southlakeland 
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SOUTH LAKELAND  
AGE UK 

 

GENTLE EXERCISE  

CLASSES &  

REFRESHMENTS 
 

Wednesday 10.30am Storth 

Village Hall Mike Crawford: 

015395 60736 
 

Tuesday/Friday 10am Arnside 

Methodist Church Hall  

Eileen Walters:  

01524 761720 

WOODSIDE WALKS 
Dog Walking & Day Care Service 

 
 

Fully Insured 

GPS Collars   

10 Yrs Experience 

Countryside Walks 

 

Contact Theo on 07880 237033                       

to discuss your requirements     

HALE GARAGE CO 
 

                      (Practical  Automobile  Engineers) 
 

                     Established 80 years 
 

              Main A6 Road, Hale  
LA7 7BH 

 

New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs 
 

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment 
 

MOT Testing, Body Repairs, Tyres 
 

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs  
 

Free collection or loan car service 

 015395 - 62173 / 62839 

PARKIN and JACKSON 
Monumental Masons 

ADVERTISE in THE GATEWAY 
 

500 paper copies of The Gateway are 

distributed free to every home and to 

local businesses in the parish, and it is 

published on our website.   

To book space from £33 per year                      

call John on 015395 62648                                                    

or email j.d.lomax@btinternet.com 

Beetham Church Heritage Trust        
 

is registered with the donation website at  

easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/bcht    
 

Please help to support us by using  

this for your online shopping...  

        ...it will cost you nothing and                             

we have raised £367 so far!  
 

For details of the Friends of Beetham Church and how to              

become a member see the top of this page or visit 
 

beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk 
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METHODIST SERVICES 
 

ARNSIDE  
10.30am  see website for details 

arnsidemethodistchurch.org.uk 

MILNTHORPE 
10.30am  3rd Sunday Worship 
3pm  2nd & 4th Sunday Fellowship 
meetings.  In Milnthorpe M-HUB 
 

LEVENS 
10.30am  levens.org.uk  

Info: Revd David Stretton  
01524 761397 or 015395 63179 

ROMAN CATHOLIC  
SERVICES 

 
 

ARNSIDE   
OUR LADY OF LOURDES 

  

Saturday, 5.30pm  
 

MILNTHORPE  
CHRIST THE KING   

 

Sunday, 10.30am  
 

Info: Fr Philip Smith 015395 32731      
or Chris Noble 01524 762427 

Beetham Parish Council 
 

The next meeting will be on  
 

Monday 2nd September at 7pm                                      
in Beetham CE School 

 

Members of the public are welcome to attend 

Minutes of previous meetings can be found                                  
on the website at www.beethampc.co.uk 

 

ARNSIDE ST JAMES 
8.00am:   BCP Holy Communion  
9.30am:   Morning Worship;  
                  2nd Sunday: All-age Worship   
4.30pm:  2nd Sunday Celtic Communion 

Info: arnsidevillage.co.uk 
 

BEETHAM ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS 
11.00am: Parish Communion 
6.00pm:   Sung Evensong (5th Sunday: said BCP Evening Service) 

 Info: beethamstmichaelandallangels.co.uk  
 

HEVERSHAM ST PETER  
8.00am:  BCP Holy Communion   
        2nd, 4th and 5th Sundays 
9.30am:  Main Service:  
                 1st and 4th Sundays: Parish Communion (CW)  
                 2nd Sunday: Communion Praise (contemporary worship) 
                 3rd Sunday: All Age Worship   

10.30am: 5th Sunday: United service with Levens & Milnthorpe 
6.30pm:  2nd Sunday: Open to God 

Info: stpetersheversham.org  
 

LEVENS ST JOHN 
10.00am: Parish Communion:  
                2nd Sun: All-age worship; 5th Sun: United service  

Info: levens.org.uk   
 

MILNTHORPE ST THOMAS  
8.00am:    BCP Holy Communion 1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 
11.00am:  Main Services 1st, 2nd and 3rd: CW Communion     
                    4th Sunday: Morning Praise 
                    5th  Sunday: United service with Heversham & Levens 

11.00am:  every week Sunday School for children  
Info via: stthomasmilnthorpe.org.uk  

STORTH VILLAGE CHURCH  
10.30am:  Methodist and Anglican services each week 
Info: Revd David Stretton 01524 761397 

Sunday Worship in the Kent Estuary area 

ARNSIDE HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Arnside Educational Institute, Church Hill, Arnside 
 

Saturday 21st September  
 

The Dukes ,Lancaster present 
“Horrible Histories The Movie, Rotten Romans”  1.30pm 

“Mrs Lowrie & Son” at 4.30pm 
“Yesterday” at 7.30pm 

 

Tickets: Adults £7 per film or £5 for multiple films   
Under 18s £5, from  

Sue Hayward 01524 762254, suediane57@gmail.com 
or The Little Shop, Arnside  

or online at dukes-Lancaster.org  

http://www.ageuk.org.uk/
mailto:suediane57@gmail.com

